Silver Lake Home Owners Association

General Meeting – Minutes
APPROVED
July 7, 2018 @ 3:00 p.m., Amphitheater
Call to Order by Alan Siemer – 3:05 p.m.
Roll Call (Barb Andrews) – 27 Members present, quorum met.
Review and Approve September 3, 2017 Meeting Minutes (Barb Andrews) – (MSCU) Carlsen/McNany, Approved.
President’s Report (Alan Siemer) – 

Alan introduced the SLHOA’s new caretaker, Gene Stewart. Gene acknowledge to the Association that he’s pleased to be working with everyone and then departed the meeting to meet everyone later, at the social.
Treasurer’s Report-FY19 (Erik Foraker) –
· $26,755 in gross receipts, with 48 of the 49 (54 total cabins) budgeted cabin owner dues paid.

· $22,223 in expenses

· $4,532 net income

· Prepaid the USFS Permit Fees for caretaker cabin (for calendar years 2017, 2018 and 2019 paid in FY 18) as well as the insurance on the cabin.

· Finished the year with strong financial results – building cash reserves. At the end of the fiscal year, including pre-paids, the SLHOA held cash and savings of $17,668, an increase of $1,219 from FY2017 balances.

Committee Reports:
Forest and Recreation (Gerrit Wood) – 
· Gerry attended the 2018 NFH Conference in Sacramento on Saturday, April 28, 2018. The meeting confirmed that it’s great that the SLHOA is a part of the NFH. A very supportive and informative organization that looks out for cabin owners’ best interests.

· The NFH’s website has posted information provided by an insurance broker that addresses the unique challenges of obtaining cabin insurance. Good guidance offered.

· No password needed to access the NFH website at www.nationalforesthomeowners.org
Newsletter/Directory/Trail Repair Days (Barb Andrews) – 
· Kim Andrews will be updating the Directory and sending out a new one later this year. Everyone was asked to be sure Kim has all current contact information.

· Rim Rock Lake’s algae bloom is on the radar of the USFS and continues to grow, so people should swim at their own risk/judgment. A reminder was posted in the Spring Newsletter. 

· One consideration to cause could be the amount and type of sunscreen people use while swimming. Consider using a more eco-friendly type of sunscreen.

· We will likely not have a trail maintenance day. The USFS is extremely short staffed at this time.
Water and Sanitation (Scott Carroll) – 
· Scott conducted the water quality test last Fall, and the numbers were in line with the results of previous years.  
· Will plan to take the next sample at the end of this season. Homeowners’ are reminded that we’re not guaranteeing water quality with the tests, and the bacteria levels are tested for recreational use only. Recommendation to boil water that is consumed from the lake.
· Outhouses listed for pumping last year were completed. However, we haven’t been invoiced yet.
· Scott will be talking to Stacy Kronner about preferences between burning debris piles and chipping them. Leaning toward hiring a local tree service company to come out to Silver Lake and chipping the piles. 
· Garbage dumpster pick-up will end the week after Labor Day Holiday, and will commence next year the week before July 4 Holiday.
Nominating Committee and Elections (Richard Jenness reporting for Ken Kendall) – 
· There are three upcoming openings on the board to be voted in at the Labor Day General Meeting. 
· Two candidates so far, Sally Jeskey Timperley and Rob Yelland. We need one more candidate – SLHOA members may approach any board member to inquire about serving on the board.

· Alan has served 14 years on the board and will be stepping down after Labor Day.

· Annual audit – The Board is asking for one associate member to assist a board member on the audit committee to conduct the three year audit. Associates are asked to speak with Richard Jenness if they are interested in assisting in this process.
Unfinished Business (Alan Siemer) –  
Caretaker:

· Reminder to everyone that our new caretaker, Gene, is not Mark Rayburn. He does not yet have the same level skill set. 

· Everyone was asked to convey this information to their cabin associates so that there are no false expectations.

· It will be important for cabin owners to be familiar with the workings of their cabin, and utilize outside contractors as necessary.
· Ken McNany informed the Association that they can schedule a propane specialist with Staub should they need work on their propane appliances or lighting.

· Gene is currently working closely with Mark Rayburn and Paul Young, but his primary job is security for the SLHOA.

· Please be sure to compensate Gene for his time, even if he is unable to complete the job (he’s showing up and will help as best of his ability)

· Paul Young is willing to do some work at $50/hour. Gene currently bills at $25/hour.

· The board will pull together a list of Contractors in the area to be posted on the website and in the next newsletter.

New Business –
Next SLHOA General Meeting:
· Sunday, September 2, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. instead of 3:00 p.m.
· The Social has changed from the Moulton’s Cabin 63 to the Caretaker’s Cabin. 5:00 p.m. Dan Bertotti will be cooking a pig over a spit for the occasion.
Announcements (SLHOA Members’ Comments):  
· Sue Carlson has updated the SLHOA History book to include Cabin’s 13, 15, 20 (Curtis 2), 30, 33, 38, 55, and 69.
· The new inserts are $5/ea that will cover her copying costs and the remaining funds will go into the Association’s Social fund. 
· Question re needed repairs to cabins and obtaining permission from USFS – Sue Carlson explained that she wrote a letter to the USFS voicing her concern over safety, and she was able to quickly obtain permission to repair her deck.
· Sue Landreth – Cabin 54, has twelve unopened boxes of shingles if anyone is interested in purchasing
· Scott Carroll has two extra cans of kerosene that he’s willing to offload
· In memoriam – Don Curtis remembered his cousin and past SLHOA President, Curt Moulton. Alan remembered the admirable, quiet leadership that Curt provided.
· The SLHOA also remembered the passing of Art Carpenter and Frank Ernaga.
Adjournment:  Meeting was unanimously adjourned by the Association at 4:00 p.m. 
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